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YOUTH COUNCIL

MINUTES

Wednesday, November 14, 2007

11:30 a.m.

Notre Dame Education Center
354 Merrimack Street
Lawrence, MA  01843
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Cal Williams, Tom Casey, Ed Fitzgerald, Megan Shea, Sr. Gwynette Proctor, Linda Piergeorge, Barbara Richards
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Janet Allison, Tim Connors, Gina Bozek, Tom Cuddy, Brad Howell, Steve O’Brien, Erin Kelly, Jeff Marcoux, Cindy Mejia, Erin Kelly, Bob Mazzone, Fred Shaheen, Melissa Hogan, Sharon Marshall, Selenni Garcia, Dorothy Smith, Vinnie Ouellette, Karen Sarkisian, Ed Warnshuis
GUESTS PRESENT:

Amy Weatherbee, Julie Ward, Isabelle Darling, Yannerys Castillo, Ana Silveria
STAFF PRESENT:

Chris Shannon, Mary Kivell

I.
Approval of Minutes
Cal Williams called the meeting to order at 11:50 a.m. and asked Sr. Gwynette to say a few words.

Sr. Gwynette Proctor welcomed everyone to Notre Dame Education Center stating that she is pleased to have the Youth Council meeting here today.  She said that she has a student body of 259.  There will be 12 ESOL sections, 7 CNA, 5 citizenship and 2 computer sections at the Center.

Cal Williams then asked for a motion on the October 10, 2007 minutes.
Sr. Gwynette made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2007 Youth Council meeting as submitted.  Tom Casey seconded the motion and motion passed.

II.
Youth Voice Subcommittee Report
a. First Youth Council Survey Results
Sr. Gwynette said that the subcommittee met last week and tallied the surveys which the Youth Council completed at the last meeting.  She said that the results illustrate the different perceptions of needs in the Merrimack Valley and what we know about us.  Now we need to find the real data and lay out a plan.
Discussion followed on what is considered low income and the question of what is a self sustainable wage.  Chris mentioned that depending on the size of the family and rent/mortgage payments sometimes $35,000 - $50,000 is not a sustainable wage.  Megan Shea talked about accessing the HUD website which she said has income guidelines.

Sr. Gwynette said that we need to continue informing ourselves and the region by educating ourselves and including young adults.

b. Next Youth Council Survey
Chris Shannon said that the next activity is completing page 11 of the P21 workbook which is titled Extra Activities.  Chris said that the bullets are red, yellow and green.  Those who represent different ages should try to answer the survey then we can figure out a consensus and continue to inform this chart.  This will be the topic of discussion at the January Youth Council meeting.
c. Youth Online Survey Exploration
Sr. Gwynette said that we are currently in the planning stages and that Selenni Garcia suggested putting questions on a bulletin board on My Space.  We need to create the interview questions and the second suggestion was to put it on Survey Monkey making it simple and see what we get for feedback.
Amy Weatherbee also said that we could ask WIA vendors to have their participants complete the survey.  Sr. Gwynette said that the survey would be the second step and that we need to finalize the initial questions from youth.
Megan Shea suggested adding friends under where you heard about the program you are in now and health care and dental under additional services.
d. Youth Focus Group Q&A with NDEC Program Participants
Sr. Gwynette then introduced two CNA program participants; Yannerys Castillo and Ana Silveria.  After introductions she asked them why they want to be CNAs and Ana replied to find a better job and to continue her education to become a nurse.  Yannerys said that this program helped her find a sitter for her child and helps her to get where she wants to go to improve herself.
Sr. Gwynette then asked where they see themselves in the future.  Ana said studying and finding a good job and Yannerys said completing a bachelor’s degree.

The next question was, “How can we help as a youth council?”  Both women agreed that we should continue to fund programs such as this and continue to provide opportunities for young adults through grants.  They also said that including support services is very important.

Discussion followed on how to outreach youth and the fact that they heard about the program from friends.  They also said that they have friends with interest in other programs such as mechanics, graphic arts, computer science and electronics.

Tom Casey talked about getting young people to talk to other young people and having an open house with students doing the recruiting.  They also said that working together helps keep them motivated and they learn from each other.  They both said that they are high school graduates and they like the idea of trying to get enrollment credit for these kinds of trainings.

Isabelle Darling from Commonwealth Corporation asked what obstacles they encounter and they said transportation, language and support services.

Chris mentioned that 75% of our participants are women and wondered why we can’t attract more males.  They said that they think it is that they don’t know about the programs.

The council then thanked them for their input and asked them to continue to give us feedback.

III.
Youth Council Member Application
Chris asked that any member of the Youth Council who hasn’t completed and application to please do so.
IV.
MVHUB Project Update/Reports
Chris referred to the administrative report that was distributed.  She said that tracking is in categories by program/agency with the most hits.  Chris said that looking at the past six months the programs with the greatest hits were employment, after school programs for middle school, and child care vouchers.  She told council members that they can access the information on line and that she would highlight and e-mail reports as they come available going forward.
V.
P21 RFP Update
Chris handed out the P21 RFP Update noting that $20,000 is available for planning and went over the purpose of the grant and what is allowed and disallowed.  Not allowed is spending funds on asset mapping and websites.  She said that in the past we used the funding to bring youth on to help partners and would like to bring someone on part time.
Spending is allowed for SAPs, conferences, and systems analysis.  Some ideas from the partnership are to update existing SAP draft, develop a white paper on homelessness, and a regional drop-out conference.  Chris spoke about a DOE Summit in January.  Megan Shea said that homelessness and the lack of stability is a big issue and may serve to get more partners around the table.

A lengthy discussion followed on this issue with Amy wondering if it is an issue of homelessness or available housing.  Chris said that we will need to collect data on this issue.  Cal Williams said that Diane Franz from United Way has data that may be useful for us.  He said that we can get in touch with her and see what is already available.

Megan said that kids are in and out of friends’ homes and if they are under 21 they cannot sign a lease.  She feels that we should highlight the housing issue.
Sr. Gwynette said that we would be pioneering looking at the possibility of transitional housing.  This would be the Youth Council’s chance to go on the path of being creative.
Chris said that the SAP drove the Youth Council agenda to date.  As suggested area colleges may have homeless information.  We could do a half day retreat getting a consultant on board and develop a paper and recommendations.  Chris also said that we could possibly partner with Greater Lowell.  Amy Weatherbee noted that the P21 Initiative has gone from at risk to out of school youth.

Chris continued stating that there is $84,000 in direct service funds.  Possible uses are development of MOU’s, curriculum for ABE providers and career pathway VS job placement.  Partnership ideas are to develop agreement so that WIA program participants are eligible for dual enrollment credit and to create and pilot new model for WIA OSY programming, modeled on 2-3 agency partnership.  Chris then outlined her concerns with the timeline and the need to engage Perkins partners.

VI.
Youth Council Recruitment Update
Chris said that we are still seeking private sector involvement on the Youth Council.
Chris mentioned that the next meeting is a joint meeting with the Greater Lowell WIB at Job Corps and asked for suggestions for the agenda.  Discussion followed on sharing information on what obstacles they face and the FY’08 plans and priorities.
VII.
Adjournment
Having no further business Megan Shea made a motion to adjourn seconded by Tom Casey.  Motion passed.

The next meeting of the Youth Council will be held on December 12, 2007, 11:30 am at the Shrive Job Corps with the Greater Lowell Youth Council.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell
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